LISTEN- RESPECT- ACHIEVE



Head Teacher Mrs. Susan Curson Tel: 0115 9526100

office@priory-jun.notts.sch.uk





Priory Junior School
Priory Road
Gedling
Nottingham
NG4 3LE

5th June 17

Dear Parents,

RESIDENTIAL VISIT TO PGL ACTIVITY CENTRE Wednesday 2nd May 18 - Friday 4th May 18 www.pgl.co.uk

It is time to book our Year 4 adventure! We are offering the children the opportunity to take part in the residential trip to PGL at Caythorpe Court, Grantham. The children will have the chance to experience a selection of the 'daytime' activities listed below, all provided by specially trained instructors.

Abseiling, Archery, Challenge Course, Climbing, Giant Swing, High Ropes, Rifle Shooting, Sensory Trail, Team Challenge Programme and Zip Wire. The PGL staff are very skilled at encouraging children to try everything.

In the evenings the PGL staff lead activities such as a disco, crystal maze and hide and seek in PGL grounds. There is a variety of food which is all outstanding.

We are offering this earlier than normal to give you the opportunity to finance the trip over a longer period of time.

The cost of this trip will be £230.00 (£200.00 for families eligible for FSM) In order to spread the cost of the visit for you, an initial NON-REFUNDABLE DEPOSIT of £40 is required by Friday 7^{th} July followed by further 5 payments.

```
7<sup>th</sup> July
                                (£40.00) fsm payment
          - £.40.00
5<sup>th</sup> Sept -
                                (£32.00)
               £38.00
1st Oct
               £38.00
                                (£32.00)
          - £38.00
1st Nov
                                (£32.00)
          - £38.00
1<sup>st</sup> Dec
                                (£32.00)
1st Jan
                                (£32.00)
               £38.00
```

ALL payments for residential visits are now to be made using our online School Money system. Obviously if parents wish to pay in full we are more than happy to accept that. Alternatively, if you would prefer to make smaller payments (eg weekly) the new system will allow you to do this as long as you ensure that payments are made <u>in advance</u> of the next installment date.

Please do not feel pressurised into what we know are expensive residential visits. We aim to offer one major residential visit each year so that the children will have more than one opportunity to join in.

If you think you might be eligible for free meals then just ring the FSM Team on 0300 500 80 80. If you would like your child to go on the trip but have financial problems then please speak to me in confidence.

7th July is the "cut off date". No children can opt to be added at a later date.

Yours sincerely,